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November 30, 2017 

 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
3 Empire State Plaza, 19th Floor  
Albany, New York 12223 
 
RE: Case 16-G-0061, Con Edison’s Gas Rate Case  

 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 
 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. (“Con Edison” or the “Company”) is 
filing with the Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) amendments to its Schedule for 
Gas Service, P.S.C. No. 9 – Gas (the “Gas Tariff”), applicable to its customers in the City of 
New York and the County of Westchester.    

 
The following Gas Tariff amendment is issued November 30, 2017 to become effective 

on December 1, 2017.   
 
 Leaf   Revision   Superseding  

183.5         2             1 
 

Reason for Filing and Tariff Changes 
 
The Commission in its Order Approving Tariff Amendments on a Permanent Basis and 

Directing Further Modifications, issued November 20, 2017, in Cases 16-E-0060, 16-G-0061 
and 16-E-0196 (the “Order”), directed the Company to file tariff amendments consistent with the 
proposed tariff language in the Company’s March 15, 2017 reply comments that were submitted 
in response to various parties’ comments to the January 31, 2017 tariff amendments filed by the 
Company. 

 
In compliance with the Order, the Company is adopting, on Leaf 183.5 of the Gas Tariff, 

the language proposed in its March 15, 2017 reply comments to clarify the calculation of the 
incremental O&M associated with the replacement of leak prone pipe above the levels 
established in the Rate Plan approved in Case 16-G-0061 that the Company is allowed to recover 
under the Safety and Reliability Surcharge Mechanism.  
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Conclusion and Notice 

 
The tariff revision will become effective on December 1, 2017.  The Newspaper 

publication requirements of Public Service Law §66(12)(b) are waived as per Ordering Clause 2 
of the Order. 

 
Please direct any questions regarding this filing to Margie Lenz at (212) 460-2217. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 

    
/s/ William A. Atzl, Jr.  

  Director  
  Rate Engineering Department 
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